
 

News Bulletin W/C 7th April 2024 
 

  

 
Dear Friends, 
 
Welcome to this week’s edition of our new e-news bulletin. Here is this weeks instalment from Ros Crosland at 
Baildon again some amazing pictures this week.  
 
Hello Everybody,  
As I write this we are back to rain and muddy walks, but we did see some sunshine at the weekend.  
 
I have new neighbours! Blue tits have arrived in my nest box. I was watching them early on Friday morning, they 
were taking twigs out rather than bringing them in, there must have been some old material there from last year 
which they didn't want. They brought in their own new bits of moss and twigs a day later.  
 
I've also shared a photo of a beautiful male pheasant - his amazing colours showing up well on a sunny morning. 
Luckily any thought of fetching this game bird and bringing it to me have been trained out of my labrador's head 
and we could both just watch as it sat there, me enjoying some photography and him probably thinking "if 
only....".  
 
If you have anything you would like to add to our weekly news bulletin please send it through on email. 
 
Regards 
Clair 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



EVENTS 
 

 
Bradford North Prayer Zoom starts on Wednesday 10th January 2024, looking at getting closer to God this time 
through the Wesley Covenant Prayer. Come and join us when you can and enjoy the fellowship. There is no need 
to pray out loud; enjoy the teaching and prayer! Contact rhona.north@ntlworld.com for the link or for detailed 
info about the sessions 
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  APPEALS 
 

 
 



JOB VACANCIES 

 
See website 

 

PRAYERS 
Dear Intercessors, 

Students writing a thesis must cite their authorities, ie, say where they got facts or opinions from, if not their 

own.  They are building their understanding on an existing knowledge base, and perhaps adding to it.  And not 

only students, you see it in lots of books: the more learned they are, the longer the list of references at the 

back.  Even gossips often say (or admit, if pressed) who told them what they’re now passing on. 

And I do it in these letters – this one’s based on the letter of Jude in the Bible, verse 25, about authority.  So, on 

whom or on what are we basing our faith?  We pray, but what guarantees that our prayers are listened to, or do 

any good?  The answer is the promises of God, our Saviour through Jesus Christ our Lord, to whom be glory, 

majesty, dominion, and authority, for always.  Amen. 

Great Saviour God, we praise you for your promise that you are saving the world through your Son Jesus, our 

Lord.  Please include me in your plans, and set me free to do your bidding, trusting you for the outcome.  Amen. 

Prayer Points: 
● Duty Minister:  Rev Nick Blundell 
● This week’s congregation:  Saltaire: https://bradfordnorth.org.uk/saltaire/ and 

www.saltairemethodistchurch.org.uk/         
● Clergy not on Duty Rota: ▪ Rob Drost (Woodhouse Grove Chaplain); ▪ Brian Greenfield (Priest in Charge, 

Christchurch Windhill) ▪ Malcolm Hendry (Anglican Priest, Christchurch Windhill) 
● Worship: that it may be led by the Holy Spirit 
● Mission: that throughout the Circuit we may have a sense of calling to tell others about Jesus  
● Chaplains and other Christians involved in the Armed Forces (army, navy, air force; at home and overseas) 
● Circuit events: ▪ Weds at 1:30–2.30, Circuit Zoom prayer. Contact rhona.north@ntlworld.com for the link 
 
May we have full confidence in the word of God. 
Yours 

Roy 

 

WORSHIP IN THE BRADFORD NORTH CIRCUIT 
 

As well as services on Sunday mornings have you considered trying some of the other opportunities for 
worship at a different time on a Sunday or during the week? 
You would be welcome to join in with any of these services 

 

Julian Meeting  
Silent contemplation 

at Bolton Methodist Church, Bolton Road, Bolton Junction, Bradford, BD2 4LB 
7pm on the 2nd Monday of each month 

Contact: Rev Christine Crabtree revchristinec@btinternet.com 

 
 

https://bradfordnorth.org.uk/saltaire/
http://www.saltairemethodistchurch.org.uk/
mailto:rhona.north@ntlworld.com
mailto:revchristinec@btinternet.com


All Together 
worship aimed at meeting the needs of people with learning disabilities, their families and carers, but open to all  

3pm on the 3rd Sunday of February, April, June, September, and November, 
at Northcliffe Church, Hall Royd, Shipley, BD18 3ED 

Contact: Tim Billingsley, info@northcliffechurch.og.uk 

 
Wednesday Worship 

with a focus on modern worship songs 
at St Andrew’s Methodist Church, Undercliffe, BD2 4QP 

meet each Wednesday at 7.30pm 
Contact: Martin Bashforth, martinjbashforth@gmail.com 

 
Oasis 

informal, interactive family get together learning more about God, his word and his kingdom 
at Christchurch (Windhill), Church Street, Windhill, Shipley, BD18 2NR 

3.30pm on the second Sunday of each month 
Contact: Euan Woodward, 2013edw@gmail.com 

 
Praise Service 

informal time of praise, reflection and sharing 
at Baildon Methodist Church, Newton Way, Baildon, BD17 5NH 

3pm on the 3rd Sunday of each month 
Contact: Claire Nott, nottcl@yahoo.com 
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